
 
NUFC Foundation 
 
Sessions have been delivered to every class this year with a qualified coach working 
working alongside both Teaching staff and TAs.  Sessions have been really popular 
with the children and Rob has been able to build up a great rapport with the children 
and kept the provision energetic and fun.  Staff have picked up some valuable ideas 
to incorporate into their own PE sessions.  Despite holding meetings at the beginning 
of the school year regarding the development of an assessment framework, this was 
not fulfilled by the Foundation and therefore the PE coordinator has created one 
which is to implemented in the 2019-2020 year. It is also one of the reasons we are 
working with a different provider next year who we feel has understood the 
importance of tracking and assessing key skills in PE. 
 
ActiveKids 
 
Every class has taken part in a 6 week programme of dance with Activekids. These 
lessons are high intensity and the children have had to work hard and get creative. 
This has worked really well with great dance coverage across the key stages.  There 
has been a variety of dance styles covered.  We plan to continue with this format in 
2019-20. We would also apply the new assessment and monitoring framework to 
next year’s dance input. 
 
After School Clubs 
 
Boys Football 
 
The Y5/6 boys’ football team had a busy year. So many boys in Y5 and Y6 wanted 
to represent the school that we used 2 separate teams throughout the year. We 
entered more competitions than ever before. They competed in the Duffy League - 
playing 10 matches on evenings in October and February at the Walbottle Campus. 
The boys played really well and finished 2nd in the League. 
 
The boys played 3 matches in the Bishop’s Cup this year, 2 in the Catholic Schools 
Cup Competition and 2 in the Bob Maddison Cup.  They also won their group in the 
Newcastle EFA Cup and played in the finals of that competition. 
 
Girls Football 
 
The girls have played more competititive football than ever before. The team played 9 

games in the West League and where in with a chance of winning the League going 

into the final game but eventually finished 4
th

. They won their EFA Cup group and 

therefore also played in the finals of that compeition. They reached the semi final of 

the Catholic Schools Cup.  They played in the Newcastle United Foundation girls 

tournament to celebrate womens football.  
 
 
 
 
 



Y3&4 football 
 
The Y4 football team have been very strong this year. The boys won their qualifying 
group in the Newcastle Schools Competition and then had a mixed night in the finals 
eventually finishing fourth. In the Catholic Schools 5-a-side competition they made it 
to the quarter-finals. The Y3/4 girls will take part in a tournament with NUFC 
Foundation to celebrate this year’s Women’s world Cup.  
 
Multi Skills 
 
The Y4 class went to a sports day hosted by Sacred Heart High School. They took 
part in orienteering, ball games and fitness circuits. 
 
The NUFC Foundation coaches have run football sessions on Tuesday lunchtime and 
after school on Thursdays. There was also a weekly basketball club during the 
Autumn term for KS2. 
 
Future Plans 
 
We recognise the need to extend the variety of sports covered in next year’s after 
school clubs. We have already agreed dance provision through ActiveKids for an 
after school club for those children wanting to extend their skills. 
We also would like a Gymnastics after school club and are looking for a provider. 
We will also deliver a rugby and basketball club run by school staff in 2019-20. 
 
 
 


